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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

OF OREGON 
 

UE 416 
           
In the Matter of  
 
PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC 
COMPANY,  
 
Request for a General Rate Case. 

  
STAFF CROSS-EXAMINATION STATEMENT 
 
 

Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judge’s Memorandum Revising Procedural Schedule 

issued today, Staff of the Oregon Public Utility Commission submits this cross-examination 

statement regarding cross-examination of witnesses regarding Automatic Update Tariff (AUT) 

portion of PGE’s General Rate Case (GRC).  

Staff does not intend to call any witness for cross-examination regarding the non-settled 

issues in the AUT portion of the GRC.  Staff also does not have cross-examination exhibits to 

submit for any hearing regarding the non-settled issues in the AUT portion of the GRC.   

If the Commission chooses to conduct an evidentiary hearing on the non-settled issues or 

settled issues in the AUT, Staff reserves the right to examine any witnesses called by the 

Commission, ALJ, or other party for examination.  

 

SIGNED this 14th day of August, 2023. 

 
 
                 
      Stephanie S. Andrus, OSB No. 925123 
      Sr. Assistant Attorney General 
      Of Counsel for Attorneys of Oregon Public  
      Utility Commission Staff 


